GEN ED SUBCOMMITTEE

MINUTES

Date/Time:
Sept. 15, 2008; 2:30 – 4:30

Location:
2201 Kirkhoff Center 


Present:  Roy Cole, Phyllis Curtiss, Phyllis Gendler, Roger Gilles, “Griff” Griffin, Kari Kensinger, Gary Klingler, Shel Kopperl, Hugh McGuire, Dana Munk, Penney Nichols-Whitehead (Chair), Kim Ranger, Paul Sicilian, Lauren Van Dyken, Jonathan White
Absent: Susan Carson, Brian Kingshott 

1.1 
Approval of Minutes

Cole moved to approve and Sicilian moved to second minutes from April 14, 2008 meeting.

Sicilian moved and Cole moved to approve the amended meeting minutes from Sept. 8. – Phyllis Gendler on the assessment work group.

1.2
Approval of agenda


Agenda was approved.

1.3
Curriculum Items

A.  The group revisited whether everyone should review all curricular proposals.  White moved, and Sicilian seconded, that we continue to have all members review all proposals until such time as the workload becomes too onerous.  Motion passed.

B.  Nichols-Whitehead will ask author of Log 6615 and 6616 for clarification on details about the course, including the number of total credits, number of lab hours, and how they’ll meeting the skill and content goals.

C.  Log 6588 was deferred until next week.  Bell moved, and Cole seconded

D.  Griffin followed up on the tabled proposal for item 6749. Determined that the request for an amendment was, in fact, not entered into the on-line curricular process.  Nichols-Whitehead has now asked for an amendment, via the on-line process, to address the issues of concern for the tabled proposal.
1.4
CHM 180
The group briefly discussed the proposal by CHM to have CHM 180, Winter term, count in the Foundation – Physical Science (non lab course). Nichols-Whitehead will ask proposer to send an articulation of the how the course will meet skill and content goals.  There was some concern about the emphasis on the social science rather than the physical science.

1.5
Report from the LEAP workshop group – Penney, Roy, Roger

The group reviewed the LEAP report.  Julie Gleason, Library, is a contact who’s willing to consult about Information Literacy in addition to our GES member from the Library – Kim Ranger.  A question was raised about the Personal and Social Responsibility category – do those things need to be General Education or in the majors?  Determination of the best next step in the process was relegated to the LEAP working group. They will make recommendations to the full GES.

1.6
Strategic Plan

Deferred until next week.

1.7
Report from GE Director

11 CAPs are not completed and efforts are underway to ensure their completion.

2-3 courses are requesting removal from GE.  We’re working with UCC to determine the best method to do so.

Griffin will email the portion of the NCA self-study that is most relevant to the GES.

1.8
New Business

The group discussed having someone from the GES go to UCC.  Gary Klinger will go this week and Roy will go the next week
Alan Bell added himself to the LEAP working group.  Penney will step off the LEAP group.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30

Next meeting – Sept. 22, 2201 KC

www.gvsu.edu/gened         Look under GE Subcommittee for agenda and minutes and location
